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Fremont Cemetery Trustee Meeting Minutes 
Town Hall Basement Meeting Room  

June 15, 2022 
 

 
 
Matthew Thomas called the meeting to order at 4:05pm in the basement meeting room of the Town 
Hall.  Present were: Matthew Thomas, Steve Tomasz, Mary jo Holmes and Shawn Perreault.  The 
meeting started with the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Holmes made a motion to approve the May 18, 2022 meeting minutes as amended, seconded by 
Tomasz.  Motion passed with a vote of 3-0. 

Memorial Day wrap up  

Thomas thanked everyone for helping put out the flags and make sure all the veteran’s graves had 
markers. He also updated the veteran’s list and provided a copy to Perreault.  Holmes stated the new 
Landscaping company did a nice job.  

Stonewalls and Trees 

The Trustees have determined they will focus the project money on the side wall of Leavitt this year.  
Tomasz is going to go look at it and give his opinion on what needs to be done and possible options.  The 
Trustees feel this side wall cannot wait and will probably eat up most of the project budget. Tomasz will 
contact Thomas with his findings and Thomas can then pass the information on to Holmes and Perreault 
via email.  

Leavitt back Fencing 

The fencing company completed the back fencing and the final payment was mailed out.  Perreault 
stated the gate works good and makes it very easy to get rid of left over dirt from any burials.  

The budget was reviewed.  

Sexton Report 

Perreault discussed prior burials, any pending burials, lot inquires and the need for a new ramp at the 
Village Cemetery shed.  Tomasz will go done and price the job out and have the information at the next 
meeting.  Perreault asked the Trustees to review the cemetery ordinance and explained language will 
have to be added regarding the new bench allowance.  They need to make sure the ordinance is clear 
with regard to the measurement requirements.  The Trustees are also going to look them over for any 
other changes that might be needed.  Carlson has some changes as well and would like to have them all 
and do one public hearing, as this costs the town money.  Perreault will forward the email from the Old 
New Hampshire Graveyard Association regarding the workshop for cleaning gravestones to Thomas and 
Holmes.  

Motion to adjourn was made by Thomas, seconded by Holmes.  Meeting adjourned at 4:45pm 

Next meeting will be July 13,2022 at 4:00pm in the Basement Meeting Room.   


